
 
 

 
Press Release 

‘Under-construction sports projects will be 
completed as early as possible’ 

DG SBP Aamir Jan vows to take effective measures 
for sports promotion 

LAHORE (Oct 11, 2017): Director General Sports Punjab Muhammad Aamir Jan has 
expressed his determination to take effective measures for the promotion of sports and 
complete the under-construction sports projects as early as possible, he took this strong 
stance while addressing his maiden press conference as Director General Sports Punjab in 
National Hockey Stadium on Wednesday. Director Sports Muhammad Anees Sheikh was 
also present on this occasion.  

Director General Sports Punjab Muhammad Aamir Jan said youth of the province will incline 
towards sports activities through his progressive steps. “We will hold top standard sports 
events at district and divisional level and one can feel proud after featuring in these 
competitions,” he added.  

Highlighting his future planning, Director General Sports Punjab Muhammad Aamir Jan said 
that Punjab International Swimming Complex will be made operational in a short period of 
time. “It will be no less than a gift for our talented youth. Building quality sports infrastructure 
is our top priority and for this purpose we will utilize all of our energies,” he explained.  

Newly-appointed DG SBP Aamir Jan said sports has been of utmost significance for any 
country. “We are quite committed to provide our youth sufficient opportunities to demonstrate 
their potential,” he asserted.  

He said the early completion of approved sports projects will be his top priority and in this 
regard no delay will be tolerated. “The boxing and squash projects will also be completed in 
near future”.  

Answering a question DG SBP Aamir Jan said: “We can achieve our goal comfortably if we 
utilize our energies in the right direction. I will try my best to give full attention to those games 
which were ignored in the past”.  

Sports Journalists Association of Lahore (SJAL) President Aqeel Ahmed, on this occasion, 
welcomed the appointment of Muhammad Aamir Jan as DG SBP and expressed his hope 
that sports will get big boost under his leadership.  

 


